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Dear Friends,  
 

Some of the first words we try to  teach our children are 

òthank youó. We try to build in them a natural response of 

thanks, rather than to just grab and then leave. òThank 

youó often means that we have appreciated all the effort 

people have put into the meal, the gift, or we have 

appreciated their kindness and friendship.  
 

So to give  thanks for the success of the h arvest is as old and as widespread as 

humanity itself ð or at least as old as farming. And the desire  to give thanks for the 

harvest is not confined just to churchgoers. My father was a typical Anglican 

churchgoer - apart from weddings, funerals, baptisms, he never went to church, 

except at  harvest. As a farm labourer he felt the need to go to church to express 

thanks for the harves t.  
 

Thanksgiving is the  recognition that we all have needs, and that the means to meet 

the se needs are provided by God the Creator. It is an acknowledgement of our 

continued dependence upon God. And that despite all the advances of science and 

technology, if we do not have the sun or the rain, or even good soil, we do not have a 

harvest.   For we believe that òall good gifts around us are sent from God aboveó. 
 

And our acknowledgement of Godõs goodness should be expressed in giving part of 

the harvest back to the Creator. And that is why at 

harvest we bring gifts to church. We bring bread, all kinds 

of tinned and packaged goods from all over the world 

(illustrating  our dependence on other people and 

countries), and fruits and flowers from our own gardens 

and orchards. And so we give to God. We arenõt just to 

rejoice and be happy in a beautifully decorated c hurch 

singing the familiar harvest hymns. We come to offer our 

gifts to God, to present them for his use. And just as we cannot separate body, mind, 

and spirit  - all three are interdependent  and affect each other  - so we cannot 

separate our worship of God from our offering to God of what we have and what we 

are. Both are interdependent.  
 

So at harvest we offer ourselves, our souls and bodies, in thanksgiving  for the fruits 

of the earth and the fruits of our labours, and in recognition that ultimately òall good 

gifts around us are sent from God aboveó 
 

May God bless you. 

Your Priest and Friend,  

Edward Ward  
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SERVICES IN THE  
 

OCTOBER 

 

DATE EDGMOND KYNNERSLEY PRESTON  

SUNDAY 2nd                                                             

Trinity 19  

HARVEST FESTIVAL  

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Family Communion 

 9.00 am  

Holy Communion 

 

Tuesday 4 th             

St Francis of Assisi  

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

 

Thurs day 6 th             

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

 

SUNDAY 9 th      

Trinity 20 

 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

10.30  am 

Holy Communion 

(to be confirmed)  

HARVEST FESTIVAL  

10.15 am  

Family Communion  

 Sung Eucharist  

4.30 pm  

Healing Service  

 6.30  pm 

Harvest Songs of  

Praise 

Thursday 13 th                

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

SUNDAY 16 th        

Trinity 21  

 

 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Family Communion 

 9.00 am  

Holy Communion 

Thursday 20 th                 

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

SUNDAY 2 3rd         

Last after  Trinity  

 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Sung Eucharist  

10.30 am  

Family Service  

9.00 am  

Holy Communion 

Thurs day 27 th                

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

SUNDAY 30 th          

All Saints  

10.30 am  

Gathered service for the six parishes ð  

Holy Communion at St Michael & All Angels, Waters Upton  
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SIX PARISHES  
 

2016  

 

DATE TIBBERTON  GREAT BOLAS  WATERS UPTON  

SUNDAY 2nd                                                             

Trinity 19  

HARVEST FESTIVAL  

10. 30 am 

Family Service  

 

 

10.30 am  

Morning Prayer  

PATRONAL FESTIVAL  

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

 

Tuesday 4 th             

St Francis of Assisi  

   

 

Thursday 6 th             

 

 

 

  

 

SUNDAY 9 th      

Trinity 20 

 

9. 00 am 

Holy Communion 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL  

6.30  pm 

Harvest Evensong 

9.15 am   

Said Communion 

  

 

 

  

 

 

Thursd ay 13th                

 

 

 

  

SUNDAY 16 th        

Trinity 21  

 

 

10. 30 am 

Songs of Praise  

 

 

10.30 am  

Holy Communion 

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

Thursday 20 th                 

 

 

 

  

SUNDAY 2 3rd         

Last after Trinity  

 

9. 00 am 

Holy Communion 

 

 

10.30 am  

Holy Communion 

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

Thurs day 27 th                

 

 

 

  

SUNDAY 30 th          

All Saints  

10.30 am  

Gathered service  for the six parishes ð  

Holy Communion at St Michael & All Angels, Waters Upton  
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FROM THE REGISTERS  
 

HOLY BAPTISM  

17th  July at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Finlay Stuart Stephen , son of Russell and Amy 

Guthrie.  

17th  July at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Eva, daughter of Christopher Jones and Jasmine 

Stanley.  

24 th  July at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Alexander Paul John , son of Paul and Rebecca 

Hayhurst.  

30 th  July at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Holly Grace , daughter of David and Deborah 

Wickstead.  

4 th  September at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Nevaeh George  and Gracie Dorothy , 

daughters of James Edwards and Rebecca Whitefoot.  
 

HOLY MATRIMONY  

22 nd July at St Michaelõs, Waters Upton ð Alastair Douglas  and Fiona Yapp. 

29 th  July at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Thomas Webster  and Ella Jones . 
 

FUNERALS 

9 th  September at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Margaret Donnison . The service was 

followed by cremation at Telford Crematorium.  
 

CREMATIONS  

6 th  July  at Telford Crematorium ð Geoffrey Young  of Waters Upton.  

1st  August at Telford Crematorium ð Keith Duggan  of Tibberton.  
 

BURIAL OF ASHES  

7 th  August at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Doris Garmson , late of Australia, and Malcolm 

Garmson, late of Bournemouth.  

12th  August at Newport Cemetery ð Philip Bennett . 

 

 
 

 

ALL SOULSõ DAY -  November 2 nd  
 

On Wednesday Nov ember  2nd (All Soulsõ Day) we shall hold a Requiem Mass in St 

Peterõs Church, Edgmond at 9 .30 am when we shall remember all the faithful 

departed. If you would  like the name or names of a loved one or ones read out at the 

altar during this service would you please write them on the sheet of paper provided 

at the back of the church.  
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HEALING SERVICE  
 

Just to remind you all that the next monthly Healing Service a t St Peterõs will be 

held on October 9 th  at 4.30 pm , and that the Healing Service will be held at that 

earlier time until M arch 2017. Everyone is welcome at this service. It is not a curing 

service, but a healing service, and is a short, quiet, contemplati ve service.  
 

 

THANK YOU  
 

Rector Edward and Jane would like to thank everyone who 

sent cards and messages on the occasion of their Ruby 

Wedding Anniversary. They were greatly appreciated, so 

thank you all very much.  

 

 

 
 

 
 

FROM THE EDITOR  
 

This monthõs front cover features two lovely photos of the Fun Day held this 

summer at Edgmond Village Hall ð complete with bouncy castle and a lively tug oõwar. 

Below those pictures I have sneaked in a photo of the Christening of my 

granddaughter Elizabeth Patience in St Maryõs, Sheriffhales which took place in 

September.  Of course Sheriffhales is not one of our six parishes so there is no 

justification for including this photo, but in this case the editorõs decision is final !! 

The picture on the right illustrates the Ha rvest season which is so evident in the 

fields all around our villages and which we are celebrating in our churches this 

autumn. 
 

The next edition of the Parish Magazine and Village News will cover the month of 

November 2016  and the deadline for contributi ons is Sunday, 2nd October .  I 

would be very grateful if you can deliver your contributions in good time to me at 

the address on the inside front cover ð or you can email them to me at 

sarajanetaylor@yahoo.co .uk. And Iõm always delighted to receive your photos  

(preferably by email)  not just for the front cover, but also to illustrate your 

articles and contributions inside.   
 

Donõt forget that you can also read this magazine online  on both the village and 

church websites (addresses on the front cover).  
 

 

 

mailto:sarajanetaylor@yahoo.co.uk
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25 TH  ANNIVERSARY OF THE RECTORõS INDUCTION 
 

November 6 th  this year marks the 25 th  anniversary of our Rectorõs Induction as 

Rector of Edgmond, Preston and Kynnersley. It is rather unusual these days to find a 

Priest remaining in one benefice for this length of time. It is more likely to be 10 or 

12 years, and under Common Tenure, which now governs all new appointments, it will 

probably be just 7 years.  (The Rector has the Freehold of the parish and despite 

requests from officials he has refused to give it up! ) 
 

There will be a special Eucharist on Sunday November 6 th  in St Peterõs at 10.30 am 

to mark our Rectorõs 25 years, and the guest preacher will be t he Archdeacon of 

Salop. Everyone is invited to this serv ice. 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

 

ST PETERõS CHURCH, EDGMOND 
 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES  
 

7.45 am Holy Communion  

10.30 am Morning Service (as announced)  

6.30 pm Healing Service (2nd Sundays)  
 

 
 

10.30 am SU NDAY SERVICES AND BIBLE READINGS  

OCTOBER 2016  

October 2 nd                        Harvest Family Communion  

Harvest Festival  Gospel: John 6: 25 -35 

October 9 th                

Trinity 20  

 

Sung Eucharist  

O T Lesson: 

Epistle:  

Gospel: 

 

Jeremiah 29: 1, 4 -7 

2 Tim othy 2: 8 -15 

Luke 17: 11-19 

October 16 th                     

Trinity 21  

Family Communion 

Gospel: 

 

Luke 18: 1-8 

October 23 rd                   

Last after Trinity  

 

Sung Eucharist  

O T Lesson: 

Epistle:  

Gospel: 

 

Joel 2: 23 -end 

2 Timothy 4: 7 -10, 19-end 

Luke 18: 9-14 

October 30 th   

All Saintsõ Day 

Holy Communion for the six parishes at St Michael and  

All Saints, Waters Upton  
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HARVEST 
 

Harvest Festival will be celebrated on Sunday October 

2nd at St Peterõs. Gifts of produce to decorate the 

church may be brought  to the church on either Friday 

30 th  Sept ember  or Saturday Oct ober  1st . Alternatively, 

Harvest gifts  may be brought to the 10 .30 am Harvest 

Sunday service.  
 

The H arvest service will be followed (as soon as possible) by the Harvest Bring & 

Share Lunch in th e church. There is a list at the back of the church of suggested 

items people could bring for the lunch, and a list for people to sign to indicate that 

they may attend. This doesnõt tie you down to coming but it just gives an idea of how 

much meat to order . 
 

Also the fact that the Harvest Lunch is held in the church doesnõt mean that only 

those attending the church service can attend. It is for everyo ne who would like to 

celebrate H arvest with us.  
 

 

 

 

 COFFEE AND CHAT  
 

The next Thursday Coffee Morning at S t Peterõs Church will be on 

October 20 th  f ollowing the 9.30 am Holy Communion Service.  You 

donõt have to attend the service to be able to have a cup of 

coffee. Just turn up at the church at about 10.00 am or 

thereabouts, and join us for coffee (or tea) an d a chat. We shall look forward to 

seeing you. 
 
 

 

MOTHERSõ UNION 

 

The next meeting will be on 

Thursday 13 th  October  at 12.30 for 

1.00 pm in St Peterõs Church, 

Edgmond, when we will celebrate 

140 years of the Mothersõ Union 

with an Autumn Lunch.   Everyone is 

welcome. For further information 

and/or help with transport please contact Margaret Matthews on 825976.  
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THE FRIENDS OF ST PETERôS CHURCH EDGMOND 
 
A newsletter has been produced for existing members and has been circulated. This 
outlines fundraising activities since the inception of the ñFriendsò and also current and 
planned projects. Briefly, the Friends of St Peterôs Church committee would like to 
thank all of our ñFriendsò for their generous donations which are having an impact on 
our beautiful church. A plaque has been placed on the gates at the back of the church 
saying that they have been restored with donations from the Friends of St Peterôs 
Church. The committee has also donated £1,000 to the church fabric fund towards the 
cost of repairing the vandalised church porch roof. In addition, three ranks of organ 
pipes have been cleaned and repaired with a donation of £450 from the Friends of St 
Peterôs. This work will reduce the frequency of tuning of the organ and makes it sound 
much brighter. We are currently discussing other projects that we might support e.g. 
having sensor lights on the path at the back of the church and funding a new set of 
robes for the choir, as the ones that they are wearing are over 25 years old!  
 
One project that everyone should be aware of is the plan to produce a St Peterôs 
Church calendar for 2018 to raise funds for the church. Everyone will be able to submit 
their photographs to the exhibition that will take place in church during St Peterôs 
weekend 2017. We are looking for photographs that represent the church and its 
activities all year round so start taking your photos now.  
 
Following the very successful ñCome & Singò, we are planning in the future to make a 
CD of our church music with an augmented St Peterôs Church Choir, which will be sold 
to raise funds. In the meantime, we have DVDôs of the millennium video called ñFrom 
the Edgeò for sale in the church at a very reasonable cost of £5. With Christmas 
approaching this will make a great stocking filler. The DVD was made by members of 
St Peterôs congregation and their children. There is also an assortment of cards and 
postcards for sale. You will find DVDs, cards and postcards on the table on the right as 
you enter the church. There are also envelopes that you can place money in for your 
purchases, these envelopes will fit in the wall safe ï many thanks! 
 
Future events  
 
Concerts ï A number of concerts have been arranged for 2016 including the 
Beaumaris singers on the 12th November at 7.00 pm who will be singing music with a 
remembrance theme.  The New College Chorale will return on the 27th November at 
3.00 pm and will be singing Advent music. The St Peterôs Church Choir and the Dalen 
Singers will be giving a joint concert in December. We are hoping to secure a booking 
for ñThe Three Ronniesò for a date early in 2017. 
 
If you would like more information about the Friends of St Peterôs Church, or any of our 
events, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
Dr Julia Brown (Chair)                     Stephanie Egleston (Secretary) 
01952 550164                01952 820457 
Julia97brown@btinternet.com                sjegleston@gmail.com 
 

mailto:Julia97brown@btinternet.com
mailto:sjegleston@gmail.com
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REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY -  November 13 th   
 

Remembrance Sunday this year is on Sunday November 13 th  and instead of the usual 

10.30 am Eucharist there will be the Remembrance Day service which will start at 

10. 50  am,  enabling us to keep the nationwide two minutes õ silence at 11.00 am. 

 

 

 

BELLS and BELLRINGING   
 
Have you ever wondered who it is that rings the bells (often unseen) of the 
countryôs churches? 
 

Do you know what happened to the bells that were on the Queenôs Diamond 
Jubilee barge?  
 

What does Dick Whittington have to do with bellringing?  
 

What do Norma Major, Timmy Mallett, Jo Brand, Maggie Philbin and Alan 
Titchmarsh have in common? 
 

Where is the giant Olympic bell now? 
 

Why do the special occasion peals rung in Edgmond always take nearly 3 hours to 
complete? 
 

When were drunken bellringers locked out of churches? 
 

Why is bellringing different in Devon to everywhere else in the UK? 
 

If you would like to know the answers to these or any other questions about 
bellringing, then come along to an evening at Edgmond church when the local 
band will hope to give you the answers, and include a live demonstration and 
explanation of óringing the changesô. 

 

Date        Friday 21 October  
Time           7.30 pm  
Admission   Donations invited for óóThe Friends of St 
                      Peterôsôô -  minimum £3 suggested  

 

Light refreshments will be available 
 

For more information contact Edric Broom: Tel 825851 
 

A óóFriends of St Peterôsôô event 
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MARGARET DONNISON 
 

St Peterôs Church was full of family, friends and colleagues who came to remember 
Margaret Donnison, who died at the relatively young age of 67. 
 

Margaret was born in Newcastle upon Tyne, and worked in the Civil Service in the 
Department of Health and Social Security. She met her husband Alan at a local dance 
and they were married in Newcastle upon Tyne in 1971. After various moves because 
of Alanôs work, they eventually moved into Bayley Hills, Edgmond in 1985 when Alanôs 
job took him to Telford. 
 

Margaret joined in community life and with their daughter Helen attended the Pram 
Service at St Peterôs Church, and then the Toddlers Group in the Pavilion at the village 
playing field. After working for a while as a lunchtime assistant at St Peterôs School she 
eventually became the administrator at Wombridge Primary School. 
 

Unfortunately in 2005 she was diagnosed with the early onset of Alzheimerôs Disease. 
Alan gave up work to care full time for Margaret, but in 2011 she had to go into full 
time nursing care at the Lightmoor View Care Home where sadly she died. 
 

Margaret was a feisty lady, who on occasions could be quite stubborn and who didnôt 
stand fools gladly. But people who knew her remember her smile, her desire to help 
people, and her love of cooking (not for nothing was she known among family and 
friends as the pudding queen). 
 

We extend our deepest sympathy to all of Margaretôs family and friends and especially 
to Alan and Helen, and her brother Raymond and sister Linda, at this sad time. 

 
 
 

EDGMOND AUTOMATED EXTERNAL DEFIBRILLATOR (AED) 
 

The Edgmond Defibrillator is situated in a cabinet on an external wall of the Village 
Hall in Shrewsbury Road. 
 

It is for use by anyone ï no special training is required as indicated by the name 
óautomatedô. The machine will tell you what to do ï you cannot hurt anyone; the 
machine will not let you. 
 

If you need it in an emergency or think you need it just follow the following steps; 
 

¶ Ring 999 

¶ If you can, continue basic first aid on the patient. 

¶ Either go or send someone to the Village Hall. 

¶ When at the AED cabinet ring 999, ask for the Ambulance service and quote the 

number on the AED cabinet. The ambulance control will give you the number to 

open the cabinet if they consider use of the AED is suitable. 

¶ Take the AED to the patient and just follow the instructions. 

 

TO DO SOMETHING IS BETTER THAN NOTHING. YOU CANNOT MAKE THE 
PATIENTôS CONDITION WORSE ï YOU MAY SAVE THEIR LIFE. 
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NEWS FROM EDGMOND PARISH COUNCIL 
www.edgmondparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Community Volunteers Scheme  
Edgmond Parish is joining forces with Tibberton and Waters Upton to create a Parish 
Paths Partnership - (WET P3). Discussions with the Rights of Way Officer at TWC 
have resulted in an agreement to allocate funds for some small capital projects. If all 
goes to plan we should have some replacement signs and kissing gates installed 
during October. We hope that maintenance tasks will be undertaken by our 
Community Volunteers. If you have already contacted the Parish Clerk to offer your 
help we will be back in contact, if you would like to get involved - for example you 
might like to adopt a kissing gate - please contact Katrina. 
 

Anti Dog Fouling Campaign ïñweôre watching youò 
During July volunteers monitored dog fouling in selected streets in the village as part of 
a Pride in Your Community scheme. We sprayed the fouling yellow as a way of 
highlighting the problem, in an attempt to shame the few unthinking owners into 
picking up. The results have been mixed; an area on Robin Lane is still being treated 
as a dogôs toilet, but we think that the High Street is now cleaner. Please remember 
that if you see someone not picking up after their dog you can report this to the Parish 
Clerk or direct to Telford & Wrekin Council (384384). There is more information on the 
community website.  New signs will soon be erected as a reminder to those who still 
think it acceptable not to pick up.  Edgmond will not tolerate this! It is putting people at 
risk and it is dangerous ï particularly to younger and older people. Anyone seen not 
picking up after their dog will be reported and will be fined. The Parish Council has 
provided additional litter and dog waste bins around the Parish and there are free dog 
poo bags available at the shop. So - there can be no excuse for this anti-social 
behaviour. 
 

Edgmond Neighbourhood Plan 
Edgmond Parish Council has taken a major step forward in representing the 
community by embarking on the process to create a Neighbourhood Development 
Plan for the Parish. The process involves much consultation with members of the 
community and you will have received a leaflet, delivered to every house in the Parish, 
about how you can get involved. Although we realise that the publication of this 
magazine is a little late for the late-September drop-in sessions in the village hall on 
the 22nd, 23rd and 24th, we hope that you are/were able to attend at least one of 
them. There are more details on the website. We encourage you to make sure your 
views are heard - there is much more information on the website, so please keep 
informed by regularly checking the community website. 
 

New Website 
We have upgraded our website in order to comply with new Transparency Code 
regulations. We are delighted with the bright new fresh feel to this website and hope 
you find it easy to navigate around the site. We will soon be able to invite members of 
the community to register in order to receive emailed news alerts. This is a great way 
to stay in contact with us and keep up to date with local issues. PLEASE do have a 
look, and register once we have that facility up and running. 

Katrina Baker MBE 
The Oaklands, Waters Upton, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 6NP 

01952 541939 (home) 07813 788094 (mobile), edgmondpc@btinternet.com  

http://www.telford.gov.uk/info/20244/pride_in_your_community
mailto:edgmondpc@btinternet.com
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PARISH WARDENôS REPORT 
 

The SNT have advised me of the following incidents in Edgmond during August:- 
 

On the 1st, a dog being walked on a lead on the recreation ground was attacked and 
injured by three Labrador cross type dogs.  The latter were not on leads.  The injuries 
to the rear legs of the dog on the lead were sufficiently serious to require veterinary 
treatment. 
 

On the 25th, a resident reported four males with torches acting suspiciously along 
Chetwynd Road around 0100-0130. Police Officers attended, but the males could not 
be located.  
 

Although not in the village, on the 15th overnight a shed was broken into at Caynton.  
Tools for property renovation were stolen. 
 

The Team have carried out further speed monitoring on the B5062 and in the village 
High Street but no offences were identified. 
 

Parents taking children to the village school are reminded to park with consideration ï 
e.g. do not block drives or junctions, park on yellow lines or the zig-zag markings, etc. 
 

The Mobile Police Station will be in the recreation field car park on Friday, 28th 
October, at 1300, and Wednesday, 16th November, at 1500. 
 

Readers with computers are reminded that a new information system, giving details of 
all local reported crimes, has been introduced.  If you wish to sign up to it, go into the 
West Mercia Police web site and look for CMS information.  All you then need to do is 
follow the instructions to register. 

John Keeping (813125) 
 

 
EDGMOND VILLAGE HALL 
 

200 Club 
 

Winning Numbers for July Draw:- 
 

No 164 won £10 
No 74 won £10 
No 153 won £5 
No 24 won £5 
No 5 won £5 
No 196 won £5 

August Draw winning numbers:- 
 

No 74 won £10 
No 181 won £10 
No 146 won £5 
No 120 won £5 
No 36 won £5 
No 16 won £5 

 
September Draw numbers:- 
 

36 won £10 
144 won £10 
27 won £5 
188 won £5 
31 won £5 
153 won £5          Congratulations to all! 
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Building News 
 

July and August have seen the start of the extension to the Village Hall.  The 
foundations and breeze blocks went up pretty quickly but now there is a lull as the 
frame for the building is being made "off site".  Once this arrives progress will be very 
noticeable. 
 

Fun Day 
 

Sunday 4th September was our Annual Fun Day.  We were blessed with a dry day after 
a very wet one, so all our finger crossing was worthwhile.  To date, we have no figures 
for this event, but the Committee was disappointed with the lack of support from the 
village.  Those who did attend - and especially the children - really enjoyed themselves 
with the competitions, races, bouncy castle and Tug O'War.  We will have to re-think 
this event for next year, so any suggestions or comments would be welcome. 
 

Forthcoming Events 
 

On Saturday July 23rd we held our first Table Top Sale, which was very successful 
both for stallholders and customers.  We have two more planned for October 1st and 
November 5th which are already sold out (stalls).  Hopefully we will be holding them 
every month after that. 
Contact Janis Blinkhorne on 820572 or janis.blinkhorne@btinternet.com for details. 
 

Afternoon Teas will finish on 29th September - thank you for everyone who has 
helped out, baked cakes or just come along for tea and cakes.   
 

On Saturday October 29th at 2.00 pm we will be holding a ñTea and Talkò with two 
speakers, one recounting his times sailing Tall Ships with crews including disabled 
people and the other entertaining us with tales of witches!! Well, it is nearly Halloween! 
 

November 19th sees another Quiz Night, these are always popular and sell out, so 
contact Denise Bishop on 07718 424957 or denise.c.bishop@btinternet.com and book 
your table NOW. 
 
Two further possible events are:- 
 

a) A new Pilates class starting in September (daytime).  Contact Denise Pheasant 
on 07875 661045 or denisepheasant@hotmail.com 

 

b) A Christmas Shopping Trip by coach in December to the Trafford Centre, leaving 
from and returning to the Village Hall.  The cost would be £15.00 per person.  If 
you are interested please contact Pearl Wheeler on 01952 811114. 

 

Finally donôt forget our Christmas Fair on Sunday 27th November.  Tables are still 
available.  Contact Anne Green on 01952 814312 or helibore@mac.com for details. 
 

All details are available on our website and Facebook page. 
 
 

New Pilates' Class at Edgmond Village Hall on Tuesdays at 10.30  am. 

£5 - £6 per class. Please call Denise on 07875661045  

or email den isepheasant@hotmail.com to book  
 

mailto:janis.blinkhorne@btinternet.com
mailto:denise.c.bishop@btinternet.com
mailto:denisepheasant@hotmail.com
mailto:helibore@mac.com
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U3A NEWPORT (SHROPSHIRE) BRANCH 
 

The July meeting of the Newport U3A took place on Tuesday 
19th July and 50 members braved the intense heat to attend.  
Mr Paul Masterman entertained us with an afternoon of 
personal experiences as a reporter for both the local and 
national newspapers and BBC television. In August Rex Key 

presented a history of the clay pipe industry in and around Broseley, with a display of 
various pipes and a demonstration of pipe making and in September Neil Rushton 
gave a talk about the geology of the Ironbridge Gorge. 
 

Future meetings: 
 

Tuesday 18th October ï Professor David Thomas will explain that ñDentists are really 
nice peopleò. 
Tuesday 15th November - Suzanne Thomas will present a talk entitled "Mistletoe, 
Myths and Legends ". 
Tuesday 20th December - A talk about "Safety in our area" to be given by the local 
police. 
 

The venue for all the above U3A meetings is the Royal British Legion Club, Audley 
Road, Newport.  The meetings commence at 2 pm.  Admission is only £1.00 and 
interested visitors are always welcome. 

 
 

 

ST CHADõS CHURCH, KYNNERSLEY  
 

PCC Secretary:    Mr s Georgina Edge     01952   670153  
 

 
 

SERVICES in OCTOBER 2016  
Sunday October 9 th                
Trinity 20/Proper 23 (Green) 

10.30 am ð Holy Communion                                                   

Epistle  

Gospel 

2 Timothy 2: 8 -15 

Luke 17: 11-19 

Georgina Edge 

Stephanie Dobson 

Sunday October 23 rd  ð Last Sunday after T rinity / Proper 25) 

10.30 am ð Family Service         

Isabel Moseley  

Maria Simpson 

Sunday October 30 th  ð All Saintsõ Day 

10.30 am ð Holy Communion for the six parishes at St Michaelõs, Waters Upton 
 

 

Forthcoming events:  
 

Saturday 1 st  October, 7  pm ð Harvest Supper at the Village Hall.  
 

Saturday 26 th  November, 2.30 ð 4.30  pm ð Christmas Messy Church.  
 

Saturday 17 th  December ð Carol singing around the vil lage, meeting at the church at 

4.30  pm. 
 

Sunday 18th  December, 6  pm ð Carols by candlelight.  
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KYNNERSLEY WI  
 

For our annual Summer Outin g, members and friends enjoyed a very 

enjoyable tour of Apley Farm Estate followed by a lovely meal at The 

Hundred House . 
 

At our meeting on the 11 th  October, we will be celebrating the 40 th  

Anniversary of Kynne r sley WI.  Past members and our County Chairman 

Celia Rawlings have been invited.  We now have 28 members, and we 

look forward to an enjoyable evening to mark this s pecial anniversary.  
 

We meet in Kynnersley Village Hall on the 2 nd Tuesday of the month at 7.30 pm.           

For further information, contact Pat on 603612 or Carole on 603291 . 

 

 
KYNNERSLEY PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 

It is a pleasure to include a short report from Kynnersley Parish Council.  We meet in 
the Village Hall every other month.  The details of our meetings can be found on the 
Edgmond Village Hall website: kynnersleyvillagehall.co.uk. 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend; we have a 10 minute public session at the start of 
each Full Council meeting and the Councillors welcome comments and questions, as 
well as ideas for projects in the Parish in the future. 
 

At the July meeting, new information was available regarding the recycling centres in 
the Borough.  On 3rd October, a new recycling centre will open at Hortonwood 60 
which will be able to offer an enhanced 7 day a week service.  The existing site at 
Halesfield will be refurbished and this, too, will offer an enhanced service opening 
extended hours of 9am until 5pm, 7 days a week, 362 days of the year.  In 2017, 
however, the sites at Ketley and Granville will close.  
 

The Parish Council also signed up to the PRH4Me campaign to support the retention 
of essential services at the Princess Royal Hospital. 
 

Your Parish Council will be submitting its concerns regarding proposed development at 
The Humbers, which may well have an effect on the Parish as it is known to be a 
marsh area. 
 

One area that your local Councillors, with local support, and Councillor Bentley, Ward 
Member, have been working on is the provision of Broadband for the Parish.  Claire 
Critchell and a representative from BT will be attending the next meeting in 
September.  You are invited to attend, in fact, we really would like as many local 
residents as possible to come along and have their say. The meeting is on 27th 
September 2016 at 8.00 pm in Kynnersley Village Hall. 

Katrina Baker, Acting Clerk 
07813 788094 or email clerk@kynnersleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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KYNNERSLEY PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Acting Clerk:  Katrina Baker MBE, Oaklands, Waters Upton, Telford TF6 6NP 
clerk@kynnersleyparishcouncil.co.uk - 01952 541939 or 07813788094 

 

Councillor Address Email Telephone 

 
SARAH BLAGDEN 

The Mill Yard, 
Kynnersley, 
Telford TF6 6DY 

 
sblagden75@gmail.com 

 
07813902279 

 
NEIL DOBSON  
(Vice Chairman) 

The Wall, 
Kynnersley, 
Telford TF6 6EQ 

 
dobsonsthewall@gmail.com 

 

 
01952 603648 

 
JOHN (JACK) 
EDGE 
(Chairman) 

Wall Brook 
Cottage, 
Kynnersley, 
Telford TF6 6EQ 

 
jack.edge@edgegoodrich.co.uk 

 

 
01952 670153 

 
RUTH EVANS MBE 

Kynnersley 
Farm, 11 
Kynnersley, 
Telford TF6 6DY 

 
ruthevans@sky.com 

 
01952 604737 

 
CHARLES (HARRY) 
GREGORY 

Normanton 
Farm, 
Kynnersley, 
Telford TF6 6DX 

 
normantonfarm@gmail.com 

 
01952 606611 

 

MEETING SCHEDULE 
 

24th May 2016 APM, AGM & Monthly Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

26th July 2016 Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

27th September 2016 Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

22nd November 2016 Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

24th January 2017 Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

28th March 2017 Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7.30 pm 

23rd May 2017 APM, AGM & Monthly Meeting Kynnersley VH 7 pm, 7.30 pm 
& 7.45 pm 

 

 

 
 

 

Edgmond Vintage Fair ð Sunday September 25th 2016 

Edgmond Village Hall ð 10.00 am to 4.00 pm 
 

Free entry and f ree parking.  

Tea and cakes served by Newport Hospice Volunteers  
 

Contact Janis on 01952 820572 or j anis.blinkhorne@btinternet.com  
 

 

mailto:clerk@kynnersleyparishcouncil.co.uk
mailto:sblagden75@gmail.com
mailto:dobsonsthewall@gmail.com
mailto:jack.edge@edgegoodrich.co.uk
mailto:ruthevans@sky.com
mailto:normantonfarm@gmail.com


 19 

ST LAWRENCEõS CHURCH, PRESTON  
 

Churchwardens:  Mr D Brown, The Conifers            676671  

     Dr T Goode, 32a Moorhead        670242  

PCC Secretary:  Mrs P Jones,  The Rockery,  Wheat Leasowes   603612  
 

 

 

 

SERVICES IN OCTOBER 2016  

Sunday October 2 nd                                                                                   

Trinity 19 

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

Epistle  

Gospel 

Sidesman 

2 Timothy 1: 1 -14 

Luke 17: 5-10 

Mrs P Jones  

Mr D Brown  

Mrs J Walters  

Sunday October 9 th                                                                                   

Harvest Festival (Trinity 20)  

10. 15 am ð  

Epistle  

Gospel 

Sidesman 

Philippians 4: 4-9 

John 6: 25 -35 

Mrs B Vickers  

Mrs A Smith  

Dr D Nurse  

Harvest Family C ommunion 

Sunday October 16 th                                                                                   

Trinity 21 

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

Epistle  

Gospel 

Sidesman 

2 Timothy 3 :14 ð 4:5  

Luke 18: 1-8 

Dr D Nurse  

Mrs P Jones  

Mr D Brown  

Sunday October 23 rd                                                                                     

Last after Trinity  

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

Epistle  

Gospel 

Sidesman 

2 Timothy 4: 6 -8, 16-18 

Luke 18: 9-14 

Mr D Brown  

Mrs A Smith  

Mrs B Vickers  

Sunday October 30 th  ð All Saintsõ Day 

10.30 am ð Holy Communion for the six parishes at St Michaelõs, Waters Upton 
 

 
HARVEST SUPPER 
 

St Lawrenceôs Church will be holding their Harvest Supper on Friday 7th October, in St 
Lawrenceôs School Hall ï for tickets or further information contact Marcia on  676671 
or Pat on 603612. 

 

 

THE QUEENôS 90TH BIRTHDAY 
 

Members of St Lawrenceôs Church, St Lawrenceôs School and Preston Village 
Committee, came together to organise a joint celebration for the Queenôs 90th   
birthday. 
 

Despite the weather, the afternoon was very enjoyable, with singing, dancing and 
music from the children, games and tea and cake.  The Wrekin and Telford Singers 
entertained with songs from around Great Britain, and the afternoon closed with 
prayers from the Rector.  
 

Thanks to Richard and Morgan Ough erecting a small marquee and gazebos provided 
by School, we were able to take shelter from the sometimes torrential rain.   With a 
grant from the Village Committee and donations from tea, cake and raffle, a profit was 
made which was divided between the Church, School and Village. 
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The School was open for us to view the childrenôs work ï with a 
rolling ónewsreelô of the Queenôs life. 
 
A big óthank youô to everyone who supported the event, to those 
who provided the lovely cakes, Mrs Doreen Hall, who royally 
decorated the cake for the raffle, and especially to Head Teacher 
Mrs Gaskell, the Staff,  the children and their families from St 
Lawrenceôs School, who helped make it such an enjoyable 
afternoon.   

 
 

 

 

 

Lord-Lieutenant backs charityôs campaign 
on hearing loss in Shropshire 
 

 
 

Shropshireôs Lord-Lieutenant and his wife have hosted the launch of a local charityôs 
campaign to reach out to the people struggling with hearing loss and tinnitus throughout the 
county. 
 

One in five people in Shropshire live with hearing loss, higher than the UK average. This can 
leave people isolated and struggling to communicate. Sufferers are more likely to develop 
depression or even dementia as a result.  
 

Signalôs base is The Hub in central Shrewsbury. It is located in the Riverside Shopping 
Centre, near bus and railway stations. Trained volunteers provide a range of support, from 
carrying out hearing screenings and explaining how to access audiology services, to re-
tubing hearing aids and demonstrating amplified telephones. Peer support services, lip 
reading and sign language courses are also held, breaking down communication barriers. 
 

In the Telford area, Signalôs Outreach Worker Joanne Rose holds a weekly drop-in clinic at 
Wellington Civic and Leisure Centre. She helps people come to terms with hearing loss, as 
well as supporting sign language users and those going through cochlear implant operations. 
There are monthly Tinnitus support sessions held in Wellington Library and quarterly 
meetings held by the Tinnitus Support Group in Princess Royal Hospital.  
 

Through the One in Five campaign, Signal aims to raise funds and awareness to strengthen 
the support offered by its central Hub and Outreach Service. It also aims to widen its 
Outreach Service and new Befriending Scheme further from the population centres of 
Shrewsbury and Telford to locations where residents struggle to receive support through lack 
of transport or poor health, reaching out to the 64,000 people across this rural county who are 
deaf or hard of hearing.  
 

Online: For more information about the charityôs One in Five campaign for Shropshire, 
contact the charity here: http://www.signal.org.uk/contact-signal/. 
 

Contact 

Susan Barlow, Fundraising Manager, Signal, 8a College Hill, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY1 
1LZ 
Telephone 01743 364 644, mobile 07773 797 664, email susan@signal.org.uk. 
 

http://www.signal.org.uk/contact-signal/
mailto:susan@signal.org.uk
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ADVERTISEMENTS  
 
 

 

 

 

 

LILYHURST PLANTS  
 

HARDY PLANTS 

TREES SHRUBS AND FRUIT 

PROPAGATED AND GROWN 
LOCALLY 

 
WHOLESALE PRICES 

 

ADVICE GIVEN BY  

PROFESSIONAL  GROWER 

 
LILYHURST ROAD BETWEEN  

LILLESHALL AND  SHERIFFHALES  

TF 11 8RL  

 

TEL 01952 60 6546  

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Mother's help wanted  
 

Local Edgmond family with  
two girls at St  Peter's   

 

Weekday hours, good rate of pay  
 

Please contact Ruth  
for more information  

825296  
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Malcolm  
Winstanley  

 

Home & garden maintenance  
Complete handyman service  

 

¶ paint ing  

¶ decorating  

¶ gardening  

¶ landscaping  

¶ tiling  

¶ and more  

¶ no job too  small  

 

for a reliable/professional 
service call  Malc on:  

 

01952 812624  
or  

07961 461026  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 




